
TPC Minutes 6/9/2023 
Attending In Person: Sharon Nelson, Lisa Reusser, Daniel Steidl, Laura Sanders, Judy Kropf, Matt Birkbeck, Susan Kytta, Matt 
Barker, Robert Bean 

Attending Via Zoom: Kerry Pickett, Kristina Hoskins 

 Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps/Follow-Up Who? 

Welcome Introductions as needed   

Icebreaker Are you an early bird or night owl?   

Review Previous 

Minutes 

Accept or amend Minutes accepted with no corrections. Judy moved to accept the 

minutes with no corrections, and 

Laura seconded. 

Speaker Dan Steidl – Orrville High School Assistant 

Principal 

• Dan has been in Orrville schools for ten years. He started his 

career as the physical education teacher at Orrville Middle 

School 

• Dan did not have anything to share with the coalition, and 

said he was attending the meeting to learn more about the 

community organizations that help the students he works 

with. 

• Staff reminded members that 

they can invite speakers to 

meetings and ask staff to put 

them on the agenda. 

Marketing/Events Summer Reading Program Kickoff Event 
Report 

Community Kickball – July 29th  

 

 

 

 

 

Library Tailgate – September 22nd  

• 70 people came by the TPC/RAPA information table during 

the event on Saturday. 

• Staff asked members to begin thinking about what they 

would like to have at the table this year. 

• Chief Birkbeck suggested that the coalition sponsor a youth 

kickball team, but after some group discussion it was 

decided that it should be a goal for next year because we 

are too close to the event to put together a team now. 

• The library tailgate will be on the same night as youth night 

at the game which should allow us to reach more youth this 

year. 

• Lisa reported that Audrey Zuercher approved throwing mini 

footballs during the game. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• The footballs will be red and 

will have a school spirit 

message (ex. Go Red Riders) 

and the RAPA logo. 

• Staff will order the footballs. 

RAPA Sharon • The girls soccer throw shirts have been ordered, and the bill 

will be coming soon 

• The orientation folders that will be handed out to 9th and 

10th grade students on the first day of school have been 

ordered. 

• The shirts are red with black 

lettering and have the RAPA 

logo on the back. 

• The folders will have an 

invitation to the first RAPA 

meeting, and a list of high 



   

• Sharon and Robert met with four RAPA students to discuss 

initiatives for next year. Some of the ideas include 

partnering with the video production team on making PSA’s, 

extending outreach in the middle school and possibly the 

elementary school, peer to peer partnerships, and updating 

the middle school presentations. 

• Chief Birkbeck asked if TPC provides a scholarship, and Lisa 

said they normally provide a graduation gift to RAPA 

seniors. 

school clubs with 

descriptions. 

 

 

 

• The graduation gift this year 

was Best Buy gift cards. 

Other Business Youth Intervention Program (YIP) 

 

 

 

 

 

DARE Training 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign Coalition Involvement Agreements 

• There was a group discussion about vaping and the harm it 

poses to youth which led to an update on the Youth 

Intervention Program (YIP) from Chief Birkbeck. 

• Chief Birkbeck started by summarizing YIP for Dan Steidl and 

explained that the program is seeking to have a tailored 

intervention for small offenses so less children go through 

juvenile court. 

 

 

• Lisa asked Chief Birkbeck if any officers needed DARE 

training, and he said he has one officer he would like to 

send for training. 

• Chief Birkbeck said there is no possibility of officers 

receiving DARE training over the summer due to other 

training requirements, and that the soonest an officer could 

be trained is this coming fall. 

• Chief Birkbeck currently has one officer trained in DARE 

already, but his training was in middle school curriculum. 

• Chief Birkbeck also reported that every school will have an 

SRO next year. 

 

• Chief Birkbeck signed his Coalition Involvement Agreement. 

• Catholic Charities and Wayne 

County Courts have been 

instrumental in developing 

this program, and Chief 

Birkbeck is currently looking 

for opportunities and 

community partners who are 

available to expand the 

scope of this program. 

• Chief Birkbeck said OPD will 

have training funds available 

to send officers for DARE 

training, but the issue is 

finding the time for them to 

go. 

• Lisa will follow-up with Chief 

Birkbeck about whether that 

officer can provide DARE 

training at the elementary 

school as well as the middle 

school. 

Coalition Education Delta-8 • Coalition education was tabled due to time constraints. Staff 

will send the information out with the meeting minutes. 

 

Set Next Meeting 

Time, Date, Location 

Executive Meeting 

Full Coalition Meeting 

No meeting in July 

7/14/2023 at Board of Education at 8:30 AM 

• TPC will plan on having a full 

coalition meeting in July and 

will cancel if necessary. 

 


